TOWN OF DEERFIELD
TOWN BOARD MEETING
March 9, 2015

Chairman Bob Riege called the meeting to order at 7:09 p.m.  Those in attendance were:  Pat Annen, Dennis Mandt, Mike Schlobohm, Nick Brattlie, Bob Riege, Korby Holzhueter, Kim Grob, Al Pulvermacher and fifteen attendees.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dennis Mandt made a motion to approve the February 2015 minutes.  Nick Brattlie second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Bob Riege made a motion to table the discussion and possible consideration with possible passing of the Draft Non-Metallic Mining Ordinances until March 23, 2015 at 7 p.m,. to be held at the Fire Station because of the short time period the ordinances were available for reviewing.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.  It was asked by the board to have any amendments that the public wishes the board to consider to the board members before the March 23 meeting.  Bob Riege explained the Special Meeting will be a structured meeting, limiting speaking time by each participant.  

Treasurer’s report was read by Korby Holzhueter for the month of March 2015

General Account Balance:	       $13,710.18
Money Market Balance:		     $275,584.67
Deerfield Real Estate Balance:        $6,140.24
Certificate of Deposit:		       $17,255.41
Pat Annen made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Mike Schlobohm second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

The new Freightliner truck and plow package that was approved to purchase as the last meeting is now ordered.

New Business:  Bob asked if anyone had anything they wanted to discuss.  Brian Berninger asked how much time people would be allowed to speak at the March 23 meeting.  Bob Riege replied it depends on how many people want to speak, but he is thinking about 5-10 minutes.  

Mike Schlobohm asked Al Pulvermacher if he thought the Township should keep pursuing contracting salt through the State.  Al recommended contracting 120 tons of salt through the State.

Mike Schlobohm explained the disagreements with the Deer-Grove EMS and their usage of the Fire Station.  Personal vehicles are being parked in the Fire Station building when they are not supposed to be.  Mike Schlobohm has instructed the town’s attorney to write a letter to Deer-Grove of the problem reminding them of the liability it does cause.

William Lesnjak informed the board that he has given Kim Grob completed License Applications (state and municipal) to open LondonAire in London.  

Mike Schlobohm reported that the town and Village of Cambridge has decided not to do road work on Liberty until the Hwy 73 and 12 & 18 project is complete.  Estimated time for work on Liberty is 2016.  Cheryl Lemke asked if anything could be done with the hill on Liberty at the cemetery location because of the danger that is created due to parking on the road when there is a burial in progress.  Bob replied it is something that could be discussed when the time comes because of the concern residents have.

Nick Brattlie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:39 p.m.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Town of Deerfield
Kim Grob, Clerk
Page 1 of 2
March 2015 Town Board Minutes

